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The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Last week, I transmitted Ordinance 2014-0169 to Council which would reduce the current Metro Transit service level by 16 percent or approximately 550,000 annual hours. 

In accordance with King County Code and Policy, Metro conducted a comprehensive public outreach process about the proposed changes. The process, which began in November 2013 and concluded in February 2014, included:
· Nine public meetings hosted by Metro across the County (357 individuals attended)
· A traveling outreach van with street teams (29 events reaching 10,432 individuals)
· Participation at 26 events hosted by stakeholders
· Outreach to underrepresented populations and people with limited English proficiency
· A website containing extensive information about the service reduction proposal and a survey (4,588 responses received)
· Emails, phone calls, letters, and blog posts (879 received).

An Executive Summary of the public outreach process was included in Exhibit 4 of the legislative package I transmitted last week. Enclosed for consideration by the Council is the full Public Engagement Report.

If you have any questions about this report, please contact Betty Gulledge-Bennett, Manager, Communications, King County Department of Transportation, at 206-477-3834 or at betty.gulledge-bennett@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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cc:	King County Councilmembers
	ATTN:	Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
		Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
	Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office (KCEO)
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, KCEO
	Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
	Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
	Betty Gulledge-Bennett, Communications Manager, DOT
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